Bear Lake Association Annual Meeting                        Minutes                             May 29th, 2022,   7:00 PM

Sam Rahaim, president, called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM.  The board members in attendance were Marty May, member at large, Marge Knable, secretary, Brian Bower, Treasurer and Sam Rahaim, president. Jeff Shull, vice president, was not able to attend.  Sam thanked everyone for attending the meeting and asked if there were any new members.  There were none.
PLM, 
Sam introduced Jason Broekstra, Vice President of PLM who shared that our lake is unique, fishing is great, good clarity but we do have some invasive species. It is everyone’s responsibility to keep this high quality in our lake and Jason reviewed some things we could do that Sam later shared. 10 years ago, PLM started treating the lake for Eurasian Water Milfoil and are continuing to treat hot spots. Total eradication is unlikely.  PLM uses herbicides and changes products to address current situations.  Last September they used a new low toxic, systemic herbicide but it did not work. PLM also monitors native plants and originally observed 6 types but in 2021 the list increased to 9 types which indicates plant diversity is increasing which is good. PLM has information available if interested.  Question was asked about using biodegradable soap to bathe in the lake and that is still NOT recommended. Another question asked about snails – ours are NOT invasive.  Jason said ProcellaCOR was still being used.
Sam introduced the board members present.
Health of Bear Lake

Sam discussed the Au Sable results from 2021 testing.  The highlighted report will be included with the minutes along with the PowerPoint presentation.  The students test many lakes for a variety of things and Bear Lake has maintained a healthy equilibrium as an oligo-mesotrophic lake. We were advised to watch for fecal coliform as a small amount was found at the boat launch and the sand bar.  Could be from dogs - just be aware.
CLMP results for 2021 were reported by Cheryl O’Brien. Of their many readings, only 1 day showed a clarity problem and that was after the 4th of July.  Cheryl had several charts on the screen to indicate their dates and readings. See the PowerPoint presentation for more information.
Board of Directors Members Terms and Voting
Both Marge Knable and Marty May terms ended, and they have decided not to run again. Marge has been on the board for 9 years and Marty for 6 years.  Sam thanked them for their dedication and support on the board.  Sam asked for any volunteers in an earlier e-mail and Cheryl O’Brien and John Beers volunteered.  Both Cheryl and John shared some of their background at Bear Lake.  Carol made a motion to elect Cheryl O’Brien and John Beers for a 3-year term, Marty May seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian reported that the balance in the SAD fund is $8,204.01. Bear Lake’s SAD assessment is $43.00 this year and was based on previous year’s costs and this year’s estimated expenses. The Association account is comprised of donations received from neighbors who want to support the lake.  Beginning balance was $2,451.69 with expenses of $140 for the loon nest and a $500 donation to the AuSable Institute.  This past year we received donations of $100 and after expenses have a balance of $1,911.69.  
Related Lake Information

See the PowerPoint presentation for slides of Eurasian Water Milfoil often found on the North and East side of the lake and in front of Eleanor Bay. Purple Loosestrife appears later in the summer and should be pulled out and put in garbage bags. Phragmites are mostly gone. Please let the board know if you see any of these on the lake.  Algae continues to be treated as necessary.

Geese have been seen but no nests.  Barriers in the spring are helpful. Leeches were reported at the boat launch but they are natural and are known to move around.  The water level is down 3” from May of last year.  Typically, the level will go down another 4-6” over the summer.  See the charts in the PowerPoint presentation.  Fish stocking – was done in April – 20,800 trout with 500 of them rainbow trout.  

Loon Ranger
Mary Vervisch, our Loon Ranger, reported that we do NOT have a loon nest so far this year.  Last year the loons made a nest on the narrow piece of land by Eleanor Bay and there was too much activity, so they left.  There is a possibility that they still may nest this year.  A “loons nesting” sign was put up at the boat launch and one at Eleanor’s Bay, but this did not deter people from congregating there. They are federally protected and one should call the Sheriff (231-258-3350) if you see a problem and/or get the boat’s registration number. Mary tried to deter the boaters but gave up due to lack of support. The loon nest will not be used this year as the loons really need a “ramp” or slope to nest as they can’t walk. Please stay the required 300 feet away from Loons. Let’s all work to protect the loons. 
What you can do.
Rake the lake, naturalize your shoreline, clean boats and trailers (especially remind guests and renters), check septic systems every 5 years, don’t feed ducks or geese as they promote swimmers itch, high speed boating from 11:00 AM to 7:30 PM, boats to keep 100’ from docks, buoys, etc. (300’ to stop erosion), check the noise ordinance, and be aware of more ticks this year.  Cheryl O’Brien remarked that there are submerged buoys that are a navigational hazard and reminded everyone that ALL buoys are to be removed at the end of the summer.  Do you have one that needs to be removed?  Rich Vervisch asked if sea walls were allowed and Sam said that the EGLE was not allowing sea walls unless it was to repair an existing one. Sam reported getting a new sign from the DNR to post at the boat launch regarding high-speed boating waters.
If you have any questions please direct them to our website – bearlakekalkaska@gmail.com
Community cards are available and especially should be posted if you have guests or rent out your property. Please make sure renters understand the rules so everyone can enjoy our beautiful lake!
Marty May made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Brian Bower seconded the motion.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 PM.            
Respectfully submitted,              
Marge Knable, Secretary
